
 

DAVID ROBIN RITCHIE SUMMERS OAM (G48-56) 

He was born on 2 September 1938 and on leaving the College qualified as a Chartered Quantity 
Surveyor.  

He is a Fellow of the Royal Institution of Chartered Surveyors (FRICS), Life Fellow of the Australian Institute of 
Quantity Surveyors (LFAIQS), Past President of the Australian Institute of Quantity Surveyors (1984 & 1985) 

and member of Council for 19 years and Honorary Life Member of the Building Science Forum of Australia. 

He has over 40 years experience in quantity surveying including projects in Australia, Hong Kong, UK, Malaysia, 

Thailand and West Africa, all with Widnell, who are an independently owned international firm of Chartered 

Quantity Surveyors.  He was Senior Partner of the Widnell Australian practice from 1981 until 1996.  In addition 
to his surveying qualifications and experience he has been a visiting lecturer at the University of New South 

Wales and has delivered a number of conference and seminar papers on building procurement and construction 
cost control. 

In Australia he represented Widnell on numerous major projects including the redevelopment of Parliament 
House, the redevelopment of Walsh Bay, the redevelopment and restoration of the Queen Victoria Building and 

Sydney Harbour Casino.  He currently carries out a senior management role within the HK office of Widnell and 

is involved in several commissions including a recent extensive due diligence for MTRC and a research study for 
Hong Kong Government.    

On 26 January 2008 he was awarded the Order of Australia Medal (OAM) for “Service to the Construction 
Industry, particularly in the field of quantity surveying and through leadership of professional bodies”.  

He has held numerous voluntary positions including National President of The Building Science Forum of 
Australia, member of the Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal from 1986 to 1992 and Member of the College of 

Expert Witnesses. 
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Subsequent to publishing the above piece, David got in touch 
to say that he had just received an email from Peter Hughes 

(G52-56), a good friend of his at Fram.  Although they had 
lost contact since the sixties he got in touch with David to say 

that he had seen a newspaper article on his OAM (see below) 

and that he had come across this negative of David with his 
pet ferret (called Elsie) that he used to keep in a hutch behind 

the Chapel!  I’ve never heard of anyone keeping pets at the 
College, let alone a ferret! 

The newspaper article appeared in a local paper in Australia in 
January 2008 and covers his life in Australia.  He says the 

journalist who interviewed him on the telephone put a bit of 
'spin' on some of it but the facts are correct. 

  



 

 


